CHURCH OF CHRIST THE KING
PASTORAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE
MINUTES OF MEETING
JANUARY 19, 2016
The meeting was opened by a prayer by Deacon Schofield.  Members present were Steven Kenney, Pat Rose, Donna Bosworth, Deacon Bill Schofield and Walter Richardson.
The minutes from the previous meeting were reviewed.  Pat Rose made a motion to approve the minutes which was seconded by Steven Kenney and unanimously approved.
1) SCOUTS
Father Lemlin reported that he received an email from Jim McLellan and that all is going well with the scouts.
2) CAPITAL CAMPAIGN
Father Lemlin advised the committee that $337,992.27 has been received to date with a balance of pledges in the amount of $1492.50 remaining to be collected.
3) BAPTISMS
Father Lemlin noted that he would be meeting with a couple regarding baptism of a child and that he will provide the information to Deacon Schofield.
4) MAY BREAKFAST
A discussion took place regarding the date of the May Breakfast and it was agreed to schedule the event for May15th.  Donna Bosworth reported that she and Doreen McConaghy had met and after review of last year’s purchases, there would be an adjustment on some of the bulk purchases.  They will be calling volunteers and donor solicitation letters will be sent out from the church office.  An organizational meeting will be held on March 9th.
5) GRANDMA'S ATTIC
Father Lemlin reported that the store is doing well.  Sales and donations are going well which enables the church to serve the area.
6) BLOOD DRIVE
The Blood Bank has contacted the church and advised that there is a program where we could recruit people to go to a blood collection site.  We would be able to advertise and publicize the event but otherwise would not be actively involved as in the past.
7) FAITH FORMATION
Father Lemlin advised the committee that faith formation is going well.  Confirmation will be on April 9th at Our Lady of Good Counsel Church.  The bible study is going well and both Steve Kenney and Donna Bosworth noted that attendance is good and that here are interesting items to talk about.
8) MAINTENANCE
Father Lemlin reported that Steve is still painting in the parish center.  When that is complete he will work in the sacristy.  This summer the exterior of the school building may be painted possibly with the help of a student.  McCormick Electric will be installing an exhaust fan in the kitchen as well as a new outlet for the chairlift.  The chairlifts have been ordered at a cost of about $13,000.
National Grid has installed a new regulator in the gas line.  The meter was replaced in November.  The old regulator did not allow sufficient pressure and the boiler function was affected.
9) AIR CONDITIONING
Father Lemlin advised the committee that in February an electrician who has performed several jobs for the diocese will be consulted regarding the feasibility of installing air conditioning in the church proper.  Once the options are reviewed any proposal would have to go out to bid.  It is possible that air conditioning could be installed by this summer.
10) CHRISTMAS IS
Father Lemlin reported that there was a good response to the Christmas Is gift solicitation.
11) REGIONAL COMMITTEE
Father Lemlin noted that the Regional Committee would be meeting at SS John and James school at 7 pm on January 20th to discuss a 3-5 year Pastoral Plan.
12) DAISY TROOP
Father Lemlin noted that another Daisy Troop desired to use the church facilities for meetings.  After discussion the committee was supportive of the proposal as long as all guidelines are met.
13) NEW BUSINESS
Donna Bosworth inquired about the possibility of an Environmental Committee for cleaning.  After discussion Father Lemlin noted that an article could be put in the church bulletin to see if there was interest in forming such a committee.
The next meeting will be February 23, 2016.
There being no further business Steve Kenney made a motion to adjourn which was seconded by Pat Rose and unanimously approved.
